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	                     COMMONWEALTH OF PENNSYLVANIA

PENNSYLVANIA PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION

COMMONWEALTH KEYSTONE BUILDING

400 NORTH STREET

HARRISBURG, PENNSYLVANIA 17120
	IN REPLY PLEASE REFER TO OUR FILE

I-2013-2381742     


October 19, 2021

Re:
Investigation of Pennsylvania’s Retail Natural Gas Supply Market – 



Interim Guidelines Regarding Standards for Changing a Customer’s 



Natural Gas Supplier


Docket No. I-2013-2381742

TO ALL PARTIES:  

On August 26, 2021, the Commission entered a Tentative Order (Order) in the above‑captioned docket which, inter alia, tentatively extending the waivers of its regulations at 52 Pa. Code §§ 59.93(2) and 59.94 to maintain the five‑day waiting period during which an NGS switch request may be canceled before the switch takes place.  The Commission proposed to extend the waiver for an additional three years, beginning October 26, 2021, until October 25, 2024.  The Order provided that if no adverse comments were filed within ten days from the entry date of the Order, the Order would become final without further action by the Commission.  See Order at 6-7, Ordering Paragraph Nos. 2-4. 

The Order was entered on August 26, 2021, and no adverse comments were filed as of September 7, 2021.  Accordingly, by its terms, the Tentative Order is deemed final as of September 7, 2021.

We recognize that the Retail Energy Supply Association (RESA) filed comments on September 20, 2021, stating that while they did not object to the Commission’s granting an extension of the waivers to preserve the status quo, they recommended the Commission adopt a more permanent fix to accelerate switching and addressing capacity assignment in a wholistic manner.  As the Order discussed, however, permanent changes to the switching process are more appropriately addressed in the rulemaking proceeding at Docket No. L-2016-2577413.   See Order at 5-6.    
Please direct any questions to Daniel Mumford in the Office of Competitive Market Oversight by phone at 717-525-2084 or by e-mail at dmumford@pa.gov, or to Melanie J. El Atieh in the Law Bureau by phone at 717-783-2811 or by e-mail at melatieh@pa.gov.    
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Sincerely,








Rosemary Chiavetta


Secretary

cc:
All jurisdictional Natural Gas Distribution Companies

All licensed Natural Gas Suppliers


The Bureau of Investigation and Enforcement


The Office of Consumer Advocate

The Office of Small Business Advocate

Committee Handling Activities for Retail Growth in Electricity (electronically)
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